
  

                                                                                                                                     13th November 2024 

 

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN 

I am writing to wholeheartedly recommend Olasubomi Iginla-Aina MBE, an exceptional leader in 
humanitarian work.  

My office has had the pleasure of collaborating with her since 2017 on the Guinness Book of 
Records' acclaimed "Bag of Hope". Together, we visited schools in England and Scotland, providing 
guidance and support to students experiencing trauma. Since then, I have developed kin interest in 
her projects. I am also aware of how she has being serving selflessly and voluntarily without wages 
over the years as a Global NGO Executive Committee Director – liaising for global NGO tot the UN, 
the Youth Development Minister for the state of African Diaspora as well as headed committees 
during the UN Nairobi conference with a dedicated record of impact and excellence.  

More recently, I was involved in her pioneering project, Creating Awareness and Alternatives (CAA) 
Mission, aimed at combating irregular migration among African youths and providing viable 
alternatives. Witnessing how much impact she has made on this new project and several other 
projects across the globe, I unreservedly offered to support the organization of the different side 
events for the just concluded UN Nairobi Conference. These events made remarkable impact within 
the different regions where it took place both within Africa and Europe. Her efforts are committed 
towards excellence. Olasubomi continues to make significant impact in all her work, her selflessness, 
resourcefulness, and creativity in fundraising have been truly inspiring. 

Throughout her numerous humanitarian endeavors, Olasubomi has consistently demonstrated 
unwavering dedication, tenacity, and impact. Her work has earned her well-deserved recognition, 
including the prestigious MBE Award from Her Majesty, the late Queen Elizabeth II. 

I strongly endorse Olasubomi for any opportunity or recognition. She is an outstanding individual 
who will undoubtedly prove herself capable, dependable, and resourceful. 

Please feel free to contact me if you require further information. 

Sincerely, 

Ibi.Alao 

Amb. Ibiyinka Alao 

 


